
PERSONNEL AND 

READINESS 

UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 

4000 DEFENSE PENTAGON 

WASHINGTON, DC 20301-4000 

W.AR 3 0 2018 

The Honorable William M. "Mac" Thornberry 
Chairman 
Committee on Armed Services 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

 This is the third interim response to section 702 of the National Defense Authorization 
Act for Fiscal Year 2017 (Public Law 114-328), concerning "Reform of Administration of the 
Defense Health Agency and Military Medical Treatment Facilities." In February 2018 the 
Department finalized the new framework by which it will transition Military Treatment Facility 
(MTF) administration and management from the Military Medical Departments to the Defense 
Health Agency (DHA). Detailed transition and implementation planning is well under way. 

Section 702 directs a major transformation of the Military Health System (MHS). 
Substantial challenges are inherent in implementing major reform such as that required by this 
legislation, not the least of which is maintaining "a ready medical force and a medically ready 
force." As the enclosed report conveys, we are making significant progress toward the goal of 
one fully integrated Military Health Care System, with administration and management of MTFs 
by the DHA, which will ultimately result in increased readiness, better health, better care, and 
lower costs. 

The final report will be submitted by June 30, 2018, and will provide additional details on 
our efforts to reduce the size of MHS headquarters activities through elimination of duplicative 
activities carried out by the DHA and Military Departments. Thank you for your continued 
support. 

Enclosure: 
As stated 

cc: 
The Honorable Adam Smith 
Ranking Member 

Sincerely, 

?!LJ-L tu;l,�

Robert L. Wilkie 








































































































